Athens, July 17th 2012
 

From: The Panhellenic Animal Welfare & Environment Federation 


To: The Political Leadership of the Ministry of Agricultural Development and Foods
 

Dear Mr. Minister, 
Dear Mr. Deputy Minister,


in the past months and while we were awaiting the formation of a Government, in order to finally know who to address, we witnessed a most irrational and blackmailing interaction of behaviours between the Panhellenic Veterinary Association and the Geotechnical Chamber of Greece. The reason for this was that the Panhellenic Veterinary Association, with authoritative announcements to all the Municipalities of the country and with implied accusations that the local governors commit “illegal acts”, caused the cancellation of all the scheduled legal voluntary actions of the European Veterinary Surgeons in certified municipal vet clinics, that is, all the sterilizations which are necessary for keeping the number of stray animals throughout the country under control. This happened at a time when, as already known, both local governments and animal welfare organizations have serious economic problems.  

The Panhellenic Veterinary Association constantly doubts the scientific sufficiency of their European colleagues and accuses the animal welfare organizations of “commercial” transportation of stray animals to Europe. 

Of course, sooner or later, they will end up in court because of this practice. 

The Geotechnical Chamber of Greece rejects the requests and the supporting documents of the volunteering European Veterinary Surgeons, with poor excuses, like the lack command of the Greek language (sic!), the type of insurance of the volunteers etc. This means that it fully and absolutely agrees with the hard trade-union goals of the Panhellenic Veterinary Association, which, in some cases, take the form of a local cartel (cases of Lesvos, Crete etc.), offering identical high prices for veterinary actions even to the Municipal  programmes, even claimed in advance!!

The result of this double veto launched, is the shrinkage or the disappearance of the institution of the voluntary vets, as currently applicable according to the law, with huge consequences for the control of the births of stray animals in Greece. So the country finally ends up acting illegally!!!
 Already two of the voluntary organizations are ready to resort to the European Court, while we are addressing ourselves to the Office of the European Commissioner of Environment, Mr. Potoknic, with whom we have been co-operating during the past two years. 
The Presidential Decree 38/2010 (adaption of the Greek Legislation to the directive 2005/36/EC of the European Parliament and the Council of September 7th 2005 on the recognition of professional qualifications) in paragraph 3 of article 7 it is clearly stated that  ‘’the said certificate is not a precondition for the exercise of the right of the free delivery of services, which is obtained only with the submission of the written statement of paragraph 1, accompanied in the cases of paragraph 2 of this article also by the supporting documents provided for in it’’ ,
For the confirmation of the aforementioned also a decision of the citizen’s counsel has been published on 24.2.12. 

Therefore, and being aware that the culture of volunteering is not well-established in our country we invite you to deal with this unacceptable situation and contribute to the proper application of the very recent Law on animal welfare.

If you show indifference the problem of stray animals will become bigger, our country will be further defamed and the institutions will be violated. As we are sure you will not let this happen, we are expecting that you will immediate take a position. We attach to this:
Α) Indicative announcements of the Panhellenic Veterinary Association in Chios and Serres.

Β) Indicative rejecting decision of the Geotechnical Chamber of Greece  

Γ)The interpreting explanation of the Citizen’s Counsel.
GG 2157  
Δ.The Government Gazette 2157/20120  on the conditions of temporarily delivering veterinary services of European Veterinary Surgeons.

 
Sincerely,

the President
Anastasia Mbombolaki

the Vice-President 
Mariza Christodoulou

the Secretary
Maria Houstoulaki

for the Interdisciplinary Consulting Committee
Regina Argyraki
Professor of AUTh 
